ter elicited such applause from Mr. Coone as to give rise to suspicions that his landlady ought to change her grocer.

On Friday evening a committee from the Medical Society, with representatives from other student organizations, conferred with the Mayor at the latter's invitation on the subject of how best to arrange and carry out Hallowe'en celebrations in the future.

At a meeting of the executive committee of the Medical Society held last Tuesday it was unanimously decided to pay the fines imposed upon the three police constables, Ide, Ward and Guthrie, who acted upon Sergeant Goulding's orders on Hallowe'en in the manner known particularly to the Medicals, but generally to everyone. This was done out of sympathy for the men and more especially to show that vindication and not revenge was the motive in pushing the investiga tion that resulted in imposing the fines.

The hospitality of the lady Meds. on Friday evening was thoroughly appreciated by every man in the Junior Years and as thoroughly enjoyed by those who were able to accept of it. The annual "At Home" of the Medico Literary Society of the Ontario College of Medicine for Women is an event that makes one eager for a second invitation once it has been attended, and the function this year has proven no exception in this regard. As everyone was invited, the usual explanatory speeches from those known to have received invitations were not in order this year.

The time is rine for the appearance of a year pin for '06, and we respectfully suggest that the time is also ripe for the establishment of a pattern that will serve as a Faculty pin in which the dates only shall be changed from year to year.

The School of Science, acting on the suggestion of an Old Boys' Association in Cleveland, has decided to adort such a pin, and we believe that the idea is good enough to be extended to the other Faculties, including our own. A rin of this kind would, of course, be emblematic of the University as well as of the Medical College, and would, therefore, combine the Blue and White with the Red, White and Black. Last year a competition was gotten up in '05 and about 20 designs were submitted by members of the Class and a vote taken. The two designers whose pins received the greatest number of votes were made a committee to combine the best points of their designs and to procure the pins. It is possible, of course, that the pattern could be improved upon, but not, in our opinion. without greatly increasing the cost. The only change necessary would be in the dating. This is thrown out as a suggestion, as we would like to have the matter discussed. The '05 pin has been the most admired design in use by our students yet, and is reasonable in cost. Maybe, however, the artists of '06 may devise an improvement. If they can, and if the other Years could agree upon a permarent Faculty vin, we believe that many of the other Undegraduates would buy new pins similar to '06 in all but the date.

KNOX COLLEGE.

Mr. J. Monds, B.A., is spending a lew days about the College.

The usual meetings of the Missionary Society and the Monday conference passel off successfully.

J. A. W." has joined the county police force. He was detailed for duty at Mimico, November 20, where his services were found highly acceptable. The vote for prohibition has gone up since his visit.

Rev. Dr. Milligan supped with us Wednesday evening, the 17th instant, and gave us some sound advice which was interspersed with apt humor. His subject was "Respect the prejudices of others." He gave a very apt illustration, some what as follows:

Some horses because of age and environment have a prejudice against all innovations in the way of motor or trelley cars. He knew of such a one behind whom he had ridden to the city limits. When he came to the beginning of the trolley system, he got fractions. He re spected the prejudice of the horse,

WYCLIFFE COLLEGE.

It is whispered that the "Kidds" of Wycliffe were so noisy on Saturday e en ing as to be heard in Hamilton.

Mr. Carrie, our popular solist, has been much in demand lately. He has a great affinity for Ladies' Colleges.

The Freshmen looked wise on Saturday while Halsam "bucked up" and photographed them and sundry Juniors sprinkled water to keep down the frie-Juniors tion.

The second Inter-Year debate was hell at the regular programme meeting of the Literary Society on Friday, 21st instant. "Resolved, that trade unions and strikes are in the best interests of the community," was the important subject was the important subject discussed, the affirmative being supported by Messrs. Grobb and James, of '04, and the negative by Messrs. Kidd and Wilkinson, of '03. Rev. Professor Cody, who acted as judge, gave his decision in favor of the affirmative. As a result of this debate the knowledge of many of those present has been materially increased in regard to this important economic question.

Y. M. C. A. NOTES.

Dr. Smale's address on "Student Influence." previously announced for this week, will be delivered after Christmas.

Last week several members of the Third Year Honor Chemistry Class were kind enough to entertain the Boys' Club in the ward with an evening of chemical experiments. The evening was " uproariously " enjoyed.

On Thursday afternoon last Professor Alexander delivered a very practical and thoughtful address on "The Conduct of University Life." It is just such talks as these which are making the weekly meetings so popular with the Undergraduates.

The University College Y.M.C.A. is interested along with similar associations in other Colleges in the pending series of University Sermons. It is understood that the committee has asked a prominent New York divine to preach the first sermon to the students of the University early in December.

At this week's meeting the speaker will be Mr. Jays, the travelling secretary of the Student Volunteer Movement of North America, who is to visit Toronto for a few days at the end of this week. Mr. Jays will be remembered by those who were fortunate enough to attend the sessions of the convention last spring, as he was one of the two British representatives at the gathering. Every student should make it a point to hear him on Thursday.

A large and fashionable audience which completely filled the Conservatory Music Itali greeted Mr. Chas. E. Clarke at his recital last Saturday evening. Charlie was in excellent voice and was never beard to better advantage. His selection of songs was well chosen and of a varied character, but whether it was the diffi-cult "Honour and Arms" with the endless runs and variations; the sweet and melodious "Violets," or the rousing and dramatic "Bandolero," he sang with a vim and carnest spirit and fine quality of voice that left nothing to be desired. The assisting artists were all well received and all added very much to a programme that was thoroughly enjoyed by all present. We congratulate Mr. Clarle upon his success and will expect to hear of great achievements accomplished by him in the musical world.

DENTAL COLLEGE.

The Dean entertained a number of Juniors at his home last Thursday e.e.

It's hard luck when a Freshman has to show a Junior the way. Oh, but there are two Freshies to one Junior.-Poor Juniors.

We are making a good bid for the "Mulock Cup" this year and hope the boys may be successful in landing the prize, as they have been working good and faithful.

Mr. W. G. Wood would like everyone to come out to matches and cheer the boys. Bradley says it's simply "awful" to lose anything, and then, worse still, to find only half. One of the boys suggests, a "gin-fizz" and a game of eye-ball.

The boys are getting in fine shape for the "At Home." The daily practice seems to be quite a fad just now. All that's needed now is a bouquet. Ask Carcand for all the popular prices and colors. Reports are that he is well versed in that line.

CARD OF THANKS.

As the representatives in the recent Varsity-McGill debate we take this opportunity of expressing our appreciation of the advice and assistance given by Professors Wrong, Young and Registrar Brebner, and by Professor Cody, of Wycliffe College, in our work of preparation.

J. N. LOESER,
W. N. VANCE.

University College, November 22, 1902.

THE CALENDAR.

November 26.—'01 Reception. November 28.—School Dinner.

December 2.—Rugby Dance. December 3.—'05 Reception.

December 9.—University College Dinner.
December 12.—Knox "At Home."
December 13.—Meds.' Dinner.